. Spring 2018

_HH‘D rﬂ

Sl N~
HEl S YWlils i \_I

A newsletter for the supporters of the International Wildlife Refuge Alliance and the Detroit River International Wildlife Refuge

'''''''

OT0: GREEN HERON | Y&t %

IN THIS ISSUE:
HAWKWATCH 20TH ANNIVERSARY
OUR NEWEST NATURALIST

THE AMAZING CALENDAR OF EVENTS




U5, DEPATMENT OF THE INTERIOR
US. Fish and Wikdie Sorvice

NATIONAL
WILDLIFE
REFUGE
SYSTEM

The Detroit River International Wildlife Refuge (DRIWR) is
located along the lower Detroit River and western shoreline
of Lake Erie. Established in 2001 as the fi rst International
Wildlife Refuge in North America, it includes islands, coastal
wetlands, marshes, shoals, and waterfront lands along 48
miles of shoreline. Its unique location in a large urban area
allowssignificant opportunities for the public to experience
fish,wildlife and plants in their natural habitat.

Th e International Wildlife Refuge Alliance (IWRA ) is a 501 (c)
(3) nonprofit organization- a “Friends” organization that
works to support the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service in the
development of the DRIWR. We invite you to become a
supporter of IWRA .

Visit iwralliance.org, www.fws.gov/refuge/detroit_river and
www.drhawkwatch.org for more periodic updates.

IWRA Email: iwr_alliance@yahoo.com
IWRA Office: 734.692.7671

DRIWR Office: 734-362-7736

General Information: 734-265-0219

U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service Staff

Steve Dushane - Acting Refuge Manager
Jody DeMeyere - Visitor Services Manager
Jennifer Braatz - Visitor Services Park Ranger
John Nicely - Maintenance Mechanic

Anna Cook + Administrative Assistant

Jake Bonello (Pathways) - Biological Support

Tyler Dolin « Biological Technician

IWRA 2018 Board of Directors

Richard G. Micka « Chair

Gary R. Kirsh « Vice Chair, ITC Holdings Company
Denis Boismier « Treasurer, City of Gibraltar
Roberta Urbani « Secretary, DTE Energy

Marika Diamond « BASF

Mary Bohling « Michigan Sea Grant

Tim Bowman « Monroe Bank & Trust

John Cullen

Gary Dawson

Joann Gonyea - City of Trenton

Elizabeth Iszler - Wayne County Parks

Donald Skidmore, Jr.

Richard Skoglund

Anita Twardesky « Riverside Kayak Connection
Dick Whitwam « Pte. Mouillee Waterfowl Festival

Joann Van Aken « Executive Director
Nicole LaFleur - Engagement Assistant, Nature Store Manager

17 Years! From concept to reality. From 400 acres to
18,100 acres. An International Wildlife Refuge.

That's Dr. John H. Hartig! What a story. Now, a Fulbright
Scholarship dedicated to the restoration efforts of the

Great Lakes.
What more could one ask? Think about it! We will miss = V}
him at the Refuge, but he will always be with us.
Thank you, John!

Richard G. Micka, Chair
International Wildlife Refuge Alliance Board

A Memory from the Chairman:
IWRA loses first chairman and a friend

My introduction to George Mans was ground-
ed in the inception of the Detroit River
International Wildlife Refuge in 2004.

The Principals, Honorable John D. Dingell
(Ranking Member of Congress) and Dr. John
H. Hartig (newly appointed Refuge Manager)
were closely aligned with George who had
served in the Michigan Legislature and held
an office in the City of Flat Rock. There were a
number of us that assembled in Woodhaven
under the direction of Anita Twardesky,

Mary Bohling, Molly Lurmpert-Coy (DTE) and
others to formulate By - Laws and Non-Profit
(501 c 3) status in support of the new Refuge.
Big Job! All of this transpired over a period of
time 2004/2005.

George was our sounding board for all manner of organizational issues and
was elected to act as Chairman for the fledgling assembly. His advice and
council were critical to the formulation of the institution! He acted as an inter-
mediary between the officials who were engaged in legislative affairs and
acquisition priorities which exist even until the present day. George became
the inaugural Chairman of the International Wildlife Refuge Alliance. You could
see the Organization assimilate under his skillful guidance. What a guy! There
was a diverse Board of Directors from all walks of life and George made each of
us feel like we were contributing to the Cause.

He was awarded the coveted John D. Dingell Friends of the Refuge Award in
2010. All of us who are closely affiliated with the mission and responsibilities of
the Alliance would do well to emulate the legacy of George Mans and the
conservation ethnic he espoused. George really treasured his family and his
community. He will be missed.

Richard G.Micka, Chair, IWRA

Miss Clara Jane LaFleur

Born December 4, 2017 to the proud parents of Brian
and Nicole LaFleur (Engagement Assistant), weighing
in at an adorable 7 Ibs 2 oz of cuteness! You're sure to
be seeing the LaFleur family around the Refuge and
in the community soon.




From the Refuge Manager
John Hartig

It has truly been an honor to work for the Service and with all of you
for the last 17 years in building North America's only international
wildlife refuge. | feel blessed and honored to have convened the
Conservation Vision workshop in 2000, given testimony on the Hill
in support of establishing the refuge, become the first Refuge
Manager, fostered partnerships for conservation, and been part of a
team that has seen the refuge grow from 300 acres to over 18,700
acres today, and doing it in a fashion that is bringing conservation to
cities in innovative ways to inspire the next generation of
conservationists. | can't tell you how special this has been.

From the bottom of my heart thank you for this honor of working
with you and for your support and friendship.

And now, amazingly, | have been appointed as a Fulbright Scholar in Canada to work between Canada and the U.S. on restoration of
the Great Lakes. | am serving as the Fulbright Canada Research Chair in Global Governance at Balsillie School of International Affairs in
Waterloo, Ontario, Canada. The focus of my Fulbright will be "What have we achieved and learned from 32 years of the remedial action
plan program to cleanup Great Lakes Areas of Concern." My Fulbright appointment will last till the end of May and then | will come
home and work an additional two years with the International Association for Great Lakes Research and the Aquatic Ecosystem Health
and Management Society to finish this work that will help sustain and grow support and funding to finish the job of cleaning up these

pollution hot spots.

| promise that you will see me in the refuge and that | will be available to help in the future. | can't wait to see you soon at the grand

opening of the Visitor Center.

With much appreciation, John Hartig

Name: Steve Dushane

Title: Acting Refuge Manager (Project Leader)

Job Description: Lead a talented,
multidisciplinary team charged with
managing all aspects of an urban,
international wildlife refuge.

Years at DRIWR: 13
Years with the USFWS: 24

Career goals: Continue developing
leadership skills and move into a permanent
Project Leader or Refuge Supervisor position.

Favorite thing about the Refuge:

The amount of wildlife that actually use and
depend on the refuge and how the refuge
habitats act as safe haven and stopover
habitat in a highly urbanized, industrial
environment.

Favorite animal: Any member of the Canidae
family. (Dogs, wolves, fox, coyote etc.)

Favorite Bird: Bobolink

Favorite Plant: Prairie dock

What a Fine Mess

When someone leaves a job, you may often hear things like
“What a fine mess they left us in” or “How will we do this
without them”? Well, with John Hartig's departure due to his
well-deserved retirement, YOU should have no worries at all.
Neither of those statements is remotely applicable.

John has set this refuge on a path for success and | have all
the faith in the world that the incredible team that has been
developed over the past 13 years is more than up for the
challenge.

The Refuge Manager position will be filled in the not-so-distant
future, however, in the interim, | have been assigned the role of
Acting Refuge Manager. After thirteen years as the Deputy
Refuge Manager working with John, the transition should be
smooth and unnoticeable. During this time of transition into
new leadership, new challenges and new adventures, the plan
is“business as usual”. The only change | am starting to notice is
that | spend more time at my desk now.

Feel free to contact me at steve_dushane@fws.gov or give
me a call at 734-692-7604




The 2017 field season has long come to a close, but some of its effects will be felt for years to come. 2017 was the first full year
after the Ford Marsh restoration project and the results have been spectacular! The native plants found in the unit have
exploded as a result providing over 240 acres of prime waterfowl and eagle habitat right on the shoreline of western Lake
Erie.

A similar project was also completed in late 2017 at the Fix Unit of the Detroit River International Wildlife Refuge and is now
open for self-exploration. The installation of a water management pump allows the control of water levels to provide wetland
habitat for migratory birds. We look forward to the 2018 summer season to determine the results of this project as well.

A total of 366.45 acres of Phragmites were treated in the Detroit River — Western Lake Erie Cooperative Weed Management
Area (CWMA). This was made possible after a total of 8,588 acres were surveyed by Biological Technicians Jake Bonello, Tyler
Dolin and Nicole LaFleur in efforts to continue the early detection and rapid response of invasive species in the region.

Work will continue with early detection and rapid response into the next two years thanks to the CWMA awarded a Sustain
our Great Lakes grant by the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation to further the eradication of invasive species, primarily
Phragmites. Areas to be covered will be from the Humbug Marsh Unit to the Michigan - Ohio border along the Lake Erie
coastal wetlands to ensure continued health of our coastal wetlands.

March 17,2018  Growing Great Gardens WCCC Downriver Campus
A spectacular day of gardening, learning and fun! Stop by and visit our table.

March 27, 2018 Trenton Theater Trenton Village Theatre
Film Screening
Nature related film showing in local movie theater

April 14,2018 Monroe Earth Day Expo Monroe County Community College
Family-friendly activities include prize drawings, entertainment, educational exhibits, crafts and activities for children.

April 21, 2018 Friends of the Detroit River Clean Up  Rotary Park, Trenton, MI

In late April each year, a flotilla of small boats ferries eager volunteers out to various islands and shorelines in the Lower Detroit River to
collect the accumulated debris that has collected over the past year. Register with Friends of the Detroit River directly.

May 12, 2018 Sturgeon Day Milliken State Park, Detroit

Theme: Migration is Magical - includes family friendly activities related to sturgeon and bird migration. - I

May 19, 2018 Crosswinds Marsh Nature Fest Crosswinds Marsh (New Boston, Ml) c a I e Il d a r

Loads of interactive family activities related to nature from a variety of nature based organizations

April TBD, 2018 Healthy Downriver Southgate Holiday Inn Family Expo
This FREE event provides resources to help build and maintain strong, happy, healthy families!

May 5, 2018 Refuge Open House  Gibraltar Bay Unit, Grosse lle
Theme: International Migratory Bird Day - includes family friendly activities and guided birding hikes

8
be YO are ne v f sO,
Ma\{ntenance Workers entrys wooked” ON fishing ¥ teers wil June 9, 2018 Refuge Open House  Gibraltar Bay Unit, Grosse lle
Mal onstruct'\on or car getting othe ectati theseV fionis N . Theme: Fishing is Fantastic — includes activities related to fishing such as casting, baiting hooks and knots
g -« relling fish st b here 1S exf?sh\ng jer construe ff the pier
ur specialty 15 i e position fory ce. FYI-the dvised to == [ is opene June 9, 2018 Greenfield Village Greenfield Village
or maybe ¥° may P o \conmt gtor r. Allare te until the isitor cen Get Outdoors Event
pier Vvolunt forcemen co\le\’ago'pen‘ng the V‘S(’;e\'a\ o truction St Joting This annual event encourages healthy, active outdoor fun. A full schedule of activities is planned: an environmental program in the
rovide law ed will open with thet i ons’\dered afe o oving t\'a\\z f\'a'\n" 9 Village Pavilion, an afternoon nature hike, presentations by historic forest ranger on horseback.
an ais ignage n )
complete g asthe aré - installing $'9 .o site lines WS.90
for safety reason plannind u da.t‘ng eMeye' ; June 10, 2018 Kids Free Fishing Event Millikan State Park, Detroit
es\9 L tina Enjoy family friendly fishing activities on the Detroit Riverwalk - this is a free fishing weekend so no licenses are required.

June 23-24, 2018 Trenton Summer Festival Downtown Trenton, MI
Join over 100,000 visitors, over 200 artists, craftsmen and many festival food vendors for the 43rd annual Trenton Summer Festival!

and be red
friendly nature €

June 23-24, 2018 Detroit River Days RiverWalk, downtown Detroit

This one of a kind festival takes place along the Detroit Riverfront. Now in its twelfth year, River Days is a celebration of Detroit’s
RiverWalk with activities on land and water. Experience all the RiverWalk has to offer, from the jet-ski demos to live music, sand
sculptures, delicious eats and much more!

Jody's Notes

By: Jody DeMeyere, Visitor Services Manager



By: Jennie Braatz
Visitor Services Park Ranger

“Poison Ivy! Come quick, | found some!”isn’t usually an exclamation you hear
shouted with enthusiasm, however, get a group of nature loving teachers
together and the day is full of these entertaining tangents.

Do you remember that teacher you had as a child? The one that let you have
class outside when the walls felt like they were closing in? The one that took
you on a fieldtrip to the woods and walked away just as dirty (if not dirtier) as
the students? Oh come on, you know the one whose eyes lit up with delight
when you brought them the remains of some dead rodent you found in the
woods! If you were a lucky kid you had at least one teacher like this, imagine
13 of these teachers all in one place...outside. Yes, inner children were let
loose on Humbug Marsh and it was all for the good of future generations.

This group of teachers is the first cohort in the pilot year of the Partner
Teacher Program with the Detroit River International Wildlife Refuge. The
Refuge Partner Teacher Program is where motivated teachers receive training
on programs developed by the refuge. They then can borrow resources and
use the programming at school, in the schoolyard, on the refuge, and just
about anywhere they can make it happen. By having a Partner Teacher
Program, the refuge is able to reach more students throughout the year.
Over time as more teachers are trained the number of students will increase,
making the program far-reaching and sustainable.

The programs developed by the refuge cover subjects such as water quality
monitoring; bird Identification; to practices in how students can become
more connected to nature. Being in the first year this is a crucial time for
evolution of the program as the teachers are prepared to provide feedback
on the resources and share their best practices on how to make the programs
better for future use.

The first workshop took place in August of 2017. More workshops will be
delivered in the future to train passionate teachers as well as refreshers and
brain storming sessions to adjust the program as needed. If you are interested
in learning more about this program , or if you have ideas you would like to
share with the program, please contact Jennie Braatz at
jennifer_braatz@fws.gov.

GV ¥ 5

Teachers jump off trail to share their
knowledge of milkweed.




Thank You for an Amazing Year!

We are honored to share in your passion for the Detroit
River International Wildlife Refuge and truly appreciate the
tremendous amount of support given in 2017. Everything
from the continued habitat management work performed by
the amazing hard-working Stewardship Crews, to what often
seems the never ending fundraising needed.

It was with your help we were able to put the Project S.N.A.P.
Mosaic Mural into production (to be unveiled with the visitor
center grand opening), build financial capacity to have a
Nature Store in the soon-to-open visitor center with an
adventure aboard the BaySail Appledore Schooner on a
beautiful summer evening, and the impressive participation
in the Patronicity fundraising campaign for the fishing pier!

Listed below are the 4th quarter donors. Please forgive us for
any omissions, we sincerely say thank you all!

General Donation
Andrew, Mary Rothermal
Carol Parent

DTE Energy Foundation
E.W. Smith Agency
Judith Valente

Karsten Szajner

Land Trust Alliance
Laurie Heupel

Ralph Williams

Steven Weissburg
Steward Bolinger
Susan Kuroda

The Kresge Foundation
Wines for Humanity

Big Six

Colina Foundation

Huron Valley Sportsfishing Club
Roundhouse BBQ

Environmental Education
Blair Jones
Colina Foundation

Fishing Pier

Ahmad Maaroof

Allen Park Rotary Foundation
Ark Cardiovascular & Arrythmia Center
Beaumont Hospital

Brian LaFleur

Bruce Manny

Buster’s Place

Christine Stesney-Ridenour
Danielle Hartig

Daniel H. Mercure

David Howell

Denis Boismier

Don & Laurine Griffin
Downriver Walleye Federation
Edward Hughes

Frank Kovach, Jr.

Frederick Karn

HyCal

Ingo & Margarete Hasserodt
Joann Gonyea

Joel & Joann Van Aken

John Samyn

Kathleen & Richard Law

Kyle Stack

Mary Chayka-Crawford

MDEC

Melody Raft

Nephrology Hypertension Clinic, P.C.

Network for Good
Norman Steffka
Norman T. Bodziek

Pat Hartig

Pam & Kyle Lezotte

Pat Knoop

Peter & Elizabeth Kantz
PWG Properties, Inc.

R. J. Gildersleeve Family
Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation
Robin Osborne
RoundHouse BBQ

Sean Ewbank

SEMG of the Sierra Club
Solutia, Inc.

Theodore Ikola

Trenton Rotary Club
Zanglin Associates

Fishing Pier - Patronicity
Allison Krueger
Anne-Marie Armstrong
Annette Knowles
April Lunsford
Audrey Eagal
Barbara Jensen
Bill Morris

Brian Loftus
Bryan Facca
Burke Jenkins
Candace Sterling
Cathy Lichtman
Chris Scholz
Colleen O'Keefe
Courtney McNeil
Daman Albert
Dan Kirk

Daniel & Lorraine Mercure
Darrin Camerilli
David Porter
Debbie Jackson
Denise Browning
Dianne Martin
Dunrie Greiling
Ebrahim Varachia
Ed Roseman
Elisabeth Raupp
Emily Nietering
Emily Thompson
Eric Woody
Evans Bantios
Gail Larson
Garrett Dempsey
Gary Kirsh

Gary Longton
Gibraltar Rotary
Gildo Tori

Greg Karmazin
Greg Kerkstra
Harriet Saperstein
Helen Hudson
Homer Burton
Howard Petty

Inge Bricio

James Bromley
Jan Wiegand

Janet Angellotti
Janis Miller

Jason Caya

Jeff Labowitz,
Progressive Financial Services
Jeremy Keeney
Jim Dornberg

Jim Gorris

Joanne Cantoni
John Cullen

John McNally
Jonathon Lamb
Karen Herin

Karn Sitkins Payette
Insurance Agency
Kathy Kane

Keith Nally

Keith Salowich
Keith Swaffar
Kimberly Cramer
Kiwanis of Gibraltar
Laura Trudean
Linda Helstowski
Linda McMath
Madeline Phillips
Margaret Cook
Mark Davidson
Mark Wallace
Marvin Meinhart
Mary Bohling
Mary Ginnebaugh
Mary Lou Susami
Meagan Costea
Meredith Avery West
Meredith McGehee
MI Fly Fishing Club
Michael Hacker
Michael O'Donnell
Michael Semack
Mike Rudell

Neal Ullman

Nicole LaFleur
Nicole Pertosa

Pat Sargent

Paul Gloor

Pedro Jimenez Hernandez
Peggy Glahn

Phil Barraco

Phil Crookshank
Randy Wiseman
Rebecca Green
Rhonda Raft
Richard Micka
Richard Skoglund
Roberta Urbani
Ronald Mitchell
Ryan Werder

Sarah Riley

Sharon Shumate
Tom Shumate Family
St. Clair-Detroit River Sturgeon
for Tomorrow

Jim Felgaenauer

Stephen Ahles

The Lakeside Association
Thomas McKarnes

Tony Green

Wagner Group

Walter Caldwell

Yvette Gronda

In Memory of George Mans
Patricia Andrews
Gwendolyn Brannick
Margaret Chaffin

Rev. Jack E. Eggleston
Stephen Heavrin
Jeremy Keeney

John Leon

Joan MacDonald

Jane Mackey

Gregory Maxson
Richard, Jeanne Micka
Dennis O'Connor
Mark Pricco

Tamara Ranck

Lyn Schlegel

Roberta Urbani

Nature Store
Gail Albin
Andrew Arnoldy
Mary Batcheller
Keith Barbour
Claire Brown
Patricia Burke
Dan Clancy
Margaret Cook
John Cullen
Richard Dusincki
Orin Gelderloos
Sharron Gibaratz
Colleen Goodell
Liz Hugel
Catherine Kerr
Jill Leonard
Molly Leonard
Douglas McDowell
Dorothy McLeer
Richard Micka
Dennis O'Brien
Art Payette
Shelly Reichlin
Richard Schmidt
Bailey Sisoy Isgro
Lorraine Watson

Natural Playscape
Robert & Claire Brown
Ralph C. Wilson Foundation

Stewardship

Flat Rock Community Gardeners

—Taylor Unit
State of Michigan

2018 Annual Benefit Dinner
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BENEFIT DINNER

THE BENTLEY BANQUET AND i e wRALLIANCE oRG
CONFERENCE CENTER INTERNATIONAL- - :

(INDOOR EVENT THIS YEAR) WYANDOTTE, M1
MUSIC PROVIDED BY AWARD WINNING DJ JOE MAROON
ENTERTAINMENT WITH MAGICIAN, MAGIC JOE !
LIVE AND SILENT AUCTIONS, EXPERIENCE
PACKAGES, AND CASH-GALORE RAFFLE DRAWINGS!

mem&muw
"ﬁ”&“ﬁ%ﬁwmm AND BY
g e o POPULAR
DEMAND!

RESERVATIONS MAY NOW BE MADE THROUGH THE IWRA
WEBSITE - IWRALLIANCE.ORG OR CONTACT THE OFFICE
AT 734-692-7671 / IWR_ALLIANCE@YAHOO.COM
EARLY BIRD SPECIAL: MAKE YOUR RESERVATION BEFORE
FEBRUARY 1 ST AND RECEIVE A FREE ENTRY FOR A
MEMORABLE 2-NIGHT STAY IN THE
IMPRESSIVELY BEAUTIFUL GRAND HOTEL ON HISTORIC
MACKINAW ISLAND!

International Wildlife Refuge Alliance US Postage
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INTERNATIONAL iwralliance.org Organlzatlon
o Permit #153
Wyandotte, Ml




	IWRA Final Draft
	Wildside Spring 2018 cover
	IWRA Spring 2018 -2
	IWRA Spring 2018 - 3
	Centerfold 2018
	IWRA Fall 2018 - 7

	IWRA Fall 2018 - 6
	IWRA Final Draft
	Page 8 


